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THE ENCHANTMENT FLYER

OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF THE
TIN LIZZIES OF ALBUQUERQUE

VOLUME 40 NO 6 JUNE 2017

Here we are....your fellow Tin Lizzies doing what they we best...have fun. See pages 6 & 7 for more pictures.

We are an official chapter of the Model T Ford Club

Tin Lizzies of of America and membership is encouraged. Dues
Albuquerque are $40 per year and includes the Vintage Ford
PO Box 30473 Magazine and free admission to the museum among
Albuquerque, NM other things. Send your membership to:
87190-0473

MTFCA

www.tinlizziesofabg.com PO Box 996

Richmond, IN 47375-0996
765 855 5248 or email susan@mtfca.com
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2017 OFFICERS

President Vaughn Rockafellow 505410 7492 vrockafellow@aol.com
Vice President Kirk Petersen 5056708978 susanandkirk@msn.com
Secretary Jessica Lance 505 459 6553 jessicalance@hotmail.com
Treasurer Marilyn Duncan 505 345 1343 pandmdu@swcp.com
2017 DIRECTORS

Director Vern Willan 505238 2028 willan10@msn.com
Director Dave Ferro 8505087778 dferro541@aol.com
Director Brian Dean 5055737024 malpais25@msn.com
2017 COMMITTEE CHAIRS

Car Council

Dave Merewether

5058810104

dmerewether@aol.com

Bill Hansen

505 508 8240

Email Donna Hansen 505508 4589 | donnahansen-home@comcast.net
Historian Marilyn Duncan 5053451343 | pandmdu@swcp.com
Hospitality Linda Riel 505459 5897 | Imrlulubell@juno.com
Librarian Mark Dominguez | 505 264 9970 | mtford@q.com

Meeting Refreshments Linda Riel 5054595897 | Imrlulubell@juno.com
Newsletter Linda Riel 5054595897 | Imrlulubell@juno.com
Parliamentarian Irene Navarre 5058833175 | hinavarre@aol.com
Program Coordinator Directors

Quartermaster Larry Azevedo 5058987700 | dribblebit@comcast.net
Telephone Linda Riel 5054595897 | Imrlulubell@juno.com
TnVittles Linda Riel 505459 5897 | Imrlulubell@juno.com
Web Master Mark Wing & 5052718912 | msjbwing@msn.com

donnabillhansen@gmail.com

Tin Lizzie Library

We have many books and other media
ready to check out from our library. There
is a list of everything we have which can be

accessed from our website

RECENTLY UPDATED

Thank you, Linda

Hospitality Corner May 2017

Please let me know if/when you hear of something

www.tinlizziesofabqg.com

or

call Mark Dominguez at 505 264 9970

Because we have so many new members and in an effort to learn everyone’s name, those of you who have a name badge
PLEASE wear them on a regular basis to our meetings, breakfast, any “club function”. If you would like to have a Tin Lizzies
name badge, please let me know how you want your name to appear and if you would like a pin back or a magnet back and

send your information to Imrlulubell@juno.com or call Linda @ 505 459 5897.
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE UP COMING EVENTS.........

For a listing of all breakfast locations and addi-
tional information, see listing on page 5

Hello Tin Lizzies!

It has been a month to remember!!, so [ want to pay particular
attention to two events and honor those who helped pull them
off.

June 10 - King’s Tour to Jemez. Meet for
breakfast at Range Café in Bernalillo and
head to Ponderosa Winery with lunch in
Jemez Springs and see the monument

First, I want to sincerely thank Larry Azevedo and all of those among other stuff.

who assisted in completing the restoration of the 1919 Model T

roadster entrusted to their care by one of our newer members, NMCC - June 8 thru 10 Cruising Rte 66Tour $35;
Betty and Vernon Houston of Socorro. After herculean efforts June 10 Northern NM Junkyard Classics 11am
on the part of Larry and the many club members who aided in till 5pm @ Camel Rock Casino $20; Freddy's
the project, this little black beauty will, hopefully, be cruising Cruise night June 6th and June 20th @ 10201
the streets of Socorro in the very near future. A Job Well Central NE; June 17 Art Beat on the Street @
Done! Thank you all. Peter Piper Pizza 4101 Central NW; June 10 4th
Annual Car Show Bear Canyon Estates Senior Center,
Second, want to congratulate Lorna Azevedo and EVERYONE 4440 Morris St NE hosted by Dukes CC & Fritos.

who participate in this month's meeting's outstanding fashion
show. [ am sure Lorna and her models must have put in endless
hours of preparation to put on such a fine presentation, and I
know for a fact that everyone watching enjoyed the show
immensely. It's only too bad that, like the 4th of July parade,
those who participated didn't get a chance to see the whole
thing like the audience did! Idid speak to Mr. Oldfield later in
the evening so see if the MTFCA national board would be willing
to pay to fly the whole fashion show crew out to California next
year, all expenses paid, to repeat the show at the national
wine-country tour. I'm sure he'll bring it up at the next MTFCA
board meeting; I'm holding my breath! Meanwhile, another Job
Well Done! And thank you all.

September 28 thru October 1, 2017 - Enchanted
Loop Tour. (see page 6 for more information)

- . Thank you to Dave & Ann Merewether for putting on a
Additional thanks to everyone who turned out for the showing you v v putting

at Power Ford last Sunday, and don't forget the one day tour to
the Jemez on June 10th.

tour after breakfast on May 13 at Owl Café. It was a
beautiful day to take a drive out to Moriarty.

Thank you also to Archie Lewis (one of the founding
Vaughn, GHMM members for the Tin Lizzies) for having us.

Don’t even think about asking for a bite...it'’s mine....I am the keeper
of the pie
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY ! HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!

Duane Nicholson 6.1 Paul & Margi Beck 6.8
Tim O’Brien 6.5 Gerald & Linda Hash 6.8
Frank Lewark 6.6 Dave & Ann Merewether 6.12
Paul Beck 6.10 Duane & Nita Nicholson 6.15
Don Gaines 6.10 Tony & Patti Schroeder 6.27
Nita Nicholson 6.15
Robbi Ross 6.17 &n't forget about La Vida Llena (10501 Lagrima De Oro NE) oh
Joe Vanderburg 6.19 June 17 from 10am-1pm. The residents are so excited about us

- being there. They will have hamburgers/hotdogs and will even
Vern Willan 6.19 . “ ”

be voting on “Best of Show”. So please, do your best to show up

Bob McDonnell 6.21 and make their day.
Jessica Lance 6.24 Please respond back to me by Tuesday June 6 if you will be there
Brendan Wing 6.26 so they can order enough food/drink.

Linda 459 5897 or Imrlulubell@juno.com

N %

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS: Not only for our new members, but for everyone. PLEASE let Marilyn Duncan
know if you have a change in information. She will update the membership roster accordingly and have a hard-
copy available. Welcome to all of our many new members .

FYI: Even though we have insurance for our Club through MTFCA, you still need to have your Model T insured.
Check out Hagerty, JC Taylor and Classic Auto.

Coming together is a beginning; Keeping together is progress; Working together is success. = Henry Ford

@ce 2004 this last VF cover shot of Joe's, makes 8 VF cover shots that include ABQ Tin Lizzies cars in them. Quite an \
accomplishment for the club. It also makes number 18 for Joe’s shots. Also quite an accomplishment.

Sorry about the errors on page 31 of the VF. The interim editor took it upon himself to edit both the cover shot and the
article. Even dong that he still put my name has having written it, which was also his error. The original shot had on the
left side of the B-29, Mark and Susan Wing and Brian Dean's T's but the editor saw fit to cut them out, thus the error in
the article. It also should have said that Anne Merewether arranged the tour at the museum. But...other than that, Mrs.
Lincoln, how was the play.

Tell all hello for me, [ miss all of you, but also am enjoying AZ.

er in touch Bernice /

FOR SALE:

Brass items; flat tube radiator 15/16 $1,250; pair E & ] 446 headlamps 09/10 $1,075; Boyce monometer
with wreath, wings and nut $118.95; license plate holder and light bracket $72.55; 4 script hubcaps
1911/12 $68.50; oil filler cap script type $18.95; radiator caps 13/27 $15.25; 1911/12 patent plate
$7.00. Please contact John Hayne @ 505 294 4434
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If you would like to sponsor a breakfast, or bring snacks to one of our meetings, call Linda Riel @ 459-5897, or email
Imrlulubell@juno.com. Those signed up, please contact Linda ASAP when you have chosen the location!

Meeting Refreshments 2017
Date Provided By Provided By
1/26 President Vaughn Vice President Kirk thank you
2/23 Dave & Ann Merewether |Al & Marilyn Schwanke |thank you
3/23 Betty Housholder Larry & Lorna Azevedo  [thank you
4/27 Tom & Cathy Miles Phil & Jessica Lance thank you
5/25 Marilyn Duncan Robbi Ross thank you & also Rita Loy for the fruit tray
6/22 Mark & Susan Wing Phil & Jessica Lance
7/27 Tin Lizzies Pizza Party  |Tin Lizzies Pizza Party
8/24 ice cream social ice cream social
9/21 Dave Ferro date changed due to Red River Tour
10/26 Bill & Donna Hansen
1 week early due to Thanksgiving on the
11/16 Guys With Pies Guys With Pies 23rd
December No Meeting No Meeting
ALL DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE
T n Vittles 2017
Date Hosted By Place
1/14 Bob & Robbi Ross 66 Diner @ 1405 Central NE thank you
2/11 Rose Ross Weck's @ 6621 4th NW (north of Osuna) thank you
3/11 Vernon & JoAn Armstrong |Sopa's @ 1700 Bosque Farms Blvd (hwy 47) in Bosque Farms thank you
4/8 Tom & Cathy Miles Golden Corral @ 5207 San Mateo NE thank you
5/13 Dave & Ann Merewether |Owl Café @ 2 Hotel Circle (1 40 & Eubank) thank you
6/3 Betty Housholder Vineyard (our meeting place)
7/8 Mark & Susan Wing Weck’s @ 6650 Holly Ave NE (Paseo del Norte)
8/12 Vern & Pat Willan 10 Conquest Ct Sandia Peak (their home) 10 am brunch RSVP
9/9 Larry & Lorna Azevedo Hansen Rd (their house) 12 noon luncheon
10/14 Bill & Donna Hansen Pueblo Harvest Café @ 2401 12th Street (140)
11/11 Phil & Jessica Lance tba
December [No Breakfast No Breakfast

ALL DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE
BREAKFAST STARTS @ 8:00 A.M. UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED

SOME FOOD FOR THOUGHT: HAVE YOU CONSIDERED PUTTING TOGETHER A LITTLE TOUR/EXCURSION
AFTER HOSTING A BREAKFAST.
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Enchanted Loop Tour: September 28 thru October 1, 2017

We will travel to Red River on Thursday, September 28 and check in at the Riverside Lodge in Red River (unless you are
taking an RV). We will be touring on Friday and Saturday and will return home on Sunday, October 1. Therefore, you need
to make your reservation for 3 nights starting on Thursday, September 28.

Here is the lodge information:

Call 1 800 432 9999 for reservations. We are receiving the low seasonal rates and there are several options for lodge rooms
including 2 person units, 3, 4, etc. When you call to make your reservation, you can pick and choose what you want. Two
person units 2C, 8C, 9C, 21C - 27C, 24C and 30C range in price from $70 to $89 per night. Four person units 10C, 11C, 3C, 4C
-7C, 12C - 19C range in price from $86 to $118 per night. Five person units 25C, 29C, 31C and 23C are $128 and six 6 person
units 22C, 23C, 29C and 31C are $138 per night. Lodge rooms 1L through 8L range from $63 to $89 per night and the Aspen
Suites 14A through 16A range from $102 to $121 per night.

We will be able to park our trailers just north of Independence Street in a public lot, a short walk from the lodge. No pets are
allowed and all the rooms are non-smoking. Smoking is allowed on balconies outside. Mention the Tin Lizzies when you
make your reservation. You will be required to make a deposit either by check or credit card for two nights. For more
information about the lodge in Red River click on this link: http://www.redriver-nm.com

Once you have made your reservation, please let me know by email at dribblebit@comcast.net so I can keep track of how
many people will be on the tour. In your email note the room you have reserved. Also, let me know if you are taking an RV
and not making a room reservation.

And for your viewing pleasure.....and thank you Miss Lorna oops Ernestine for this entertaining program
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With just having observed Memorial Day, did you know that this ambulance which was donated to the MTFCA museum in 2006 by
Roy and Bernice Young has been used in every Veteran's Parade since then.

Thank you to all of our Veteran’s for serving our country.

Do you have a passion for real old cars? Do you like to collect pictures, models, advertisements, parts or just like to talk
about old cars? If so, come visit the Horseless Carriage Club of America HCCA—Albuquerque Chapter on the 4th
Tuesday of each month 7 pm at Ortega’s located @ 3671 Wyoming NE. Call John Hayne 505 294 4434 for more
information.



PAGE 2

Prom Night....that’s the story they are sticking with.....
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8601 LOMAS BLVD. NE, ALBUQUERQUE, NM 87112
SALES: 1-800-950-6529 | SERVICE: 1-800-917-6016

RICH FORD HAS GRACIALLY SPONSORED ALBUQUERQUE TIN LIZZIES FOR MANY YEARS.
PLEASE PATRONIZE THEM IF YOU ARE LOOKING FOR SERVICE OR TO BUY A NEW CAR.

19 PLAZA LOOP, EDGEWOOD, NM 87015
SALES: 1-800-673-9935 | SERVICE: 1-800-673-9935

Job well done everyone. All the work parties that were held over the past coupe of months or so sure paid off. Vernon &
Betty Houston from Socorro who just happen to be new members enlisted the help from fellow club members to put the
puzzle pieces together. Looks great....(did someone look for any leftover pieces)
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TIN LIZZIES CLUB MEETING MINUTES
May 25, 2017
Call meeting of the Tin Lizzies to order at 7:00 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance

Welcome/Introduce Guests & New Members: Sandy & Les from Odessa with the Gauna’s, new member Jim Armstrong who'’s
Vernon’s brother

Officers present: Vaughn Rockafellow, Kirk Peterson, Jessica Lance, Marilyn Duncan
Board of Directors present: Brian Dean, Dave Ferro, Vern Willan
Approval of minutes of last meeting (April 27th. 2017) were approved as published in the April newsletter.

President Vaughn Rockafellow announcements:

Thank you for refreshments by Marilyn Duncan, Robbi Ross, Sharon Geilenfeldt & Rita Loy

Thank you to Kirk Peterson who filled in for Donna Hansen

May/June Vintage Ford had an article The Lance’s car with the article written by Larry Azevedo and photos by Mark Wing.
Bernice would like to clarify that she was not responsible for the photo placement for the cover of the May/June Vintage Ford.

Vice President Kirk Peterson- nothing at this time, raffle will carry over to next month due to the short time.

Secretary’s Report Jessica Lance- nothing to report at this time.

Treasurer Report Marilyn Duncan reported on the financial health of the club. National Tour bank account has been settled
Membership-2 new memberships.

Committee reports were as follows:

NM Car Council- report Dave Merewether - update on the 39th Annual Auto Swap Meet - September 22-24 Morris Field,

Hwy 314 & Morris Rd, Los Lunas ~JULY 14 - 8th Annual Collector Car Appreciation Day ~August 13 All Clubs Picnic.
www.nmcarcouncil.com or joyce@nmcarcouncil.com

Email- Donna, everything is fine.
Historian- Marilyn Duncan reports that there is nothing to report.
T 'n Vittles breakfast-Linda Riel, June breakfast will be hosted by Betty Housholder @ Vineyard café our meeting place.

Newsletter- Linda Riel is compiling the June newsletter needs info by Sunday 28t You can submit something for a future
issue anytime.

Hospitality- Linda Riel - [ was not notified of anything but please do so if you hear of something.

Telephone- Linda Riel reminded members, if someone would like to be called please let me know and if you rather me not
call then please let me know.

Meeting Refreshments- For our monthly meeting on June 22 will be Mark & Susan Wing and Philip & Jessica Lance. There
are still openings for September. If anyone would like to step up to the "ignition switch" let me know.

Librarian- Mark the Lizzie Librarian has many books and other media ready to check out.

Website- Mark Wing/Bill Hansen. Work party on 4/29/17 included fixing an oil leak on Bill Hansen’s 1924 touring car, Phil
Lance rebuilding a front axle assembly, and Dave Merewether continuing restoration of his center door transmission. The
work parties on May 6th &17-20, 2017 focused on the restoration of Vern and Betty Houston’s 1919 Model T roadster. 1802

unique visitors.

Quartermaster- Larry Azevedo reported one set of bands, bearings were used and will be replaced.
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MTFCA News- Larry Azevedo, no news to report
Work Parties- This Saturday 5/27 will be the next work party
State Fair-no news to report. Ladies will be doing the take apart car

Unfinished Business:
May 13th breakfast was hosted by Dave & Ann Merewether @ Owl Café with a tour to The Lewis Antique Auto & Toy Mu-
seum in Moriarty.

New Business:
Paul Duncan moved that the club authorize Larry Azevedo $1000 for parts, Phil Lance 2nd the motion. Motion passed unan-
imously.

Upcoming Events:

Work parties at the Azevedo's: May 27,

Power Ford: May 28 - Montano and 1-25. Be there 10am until 3 p.m. food and beverages will be provided.

Tour Report: June 3 Jemez Springs Spring Tour - "King's Tour" - Vaughn will send out an email. Breakfast at the Range
Café at 8 am

Tour Report: September 28 - October 1, 2017 Red River - Larry Thursday, finalizing the route.

Tour Report: East Mountains - no report

Program- Fashion Show
Thank you for the refreshments: Marilyn Duncan, Robbi Ross, Sharon Geilenfeldt, & Rita Loy
Meeting is adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted Jessica Lance, 2017 Secretary



Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque
PO Box 30473
Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473

The Enchantment Flyer

The Enchantment Flyer is published monthly for the Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque for their viewing.

If you have something you would like to submit, please contact Linda at 505 459 5897 or email
Imrlulubell@juno.com

Thanks for reading and keep on a T’ing!

ATTENTION:
The Tin Lizzies meet on the 4th Thursday of each month at

The Vineyard
6118 Edith Blvd NE

7:00 PM

“You can’t build a reputation on what you are going to do” Henry Ford
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